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We Did It! 
 

 
With COVID Masks 

 
With No hats 

 
With hats – Photos by Larry Kushner 

After two years, we 
gathered together and 

sat through three photo 
configurations 

On March 14, 2022, Wings Over Wendy’s members 
gathered for the bi-annual group picture. Departing from 
our past pictures, we assembled indoor the Auditorium and 
had Larry Kushner patiently take many photographs in 
different configurations. As in the past, Howard Swerdlick 
and Alan Hill directed people were to sit and stand. 

Departing from the past, we had at least one picture 
taken without hats to help us identify who was present and 
one picture wearing masks for memories of the two years 
of COVID since our last picture in February of 20120. 

It will take several weeks to edit the picture and obtain 
an edited master for the official picture. 

It was nice to see faces on a Monday that we hadn’t 
seen in a long time, such as: Neil Baliber, Peggy Jean 
Bassett, Avi Ben-Shabat, Lenny Bloom, Paul Boghossian, 
Richard Burns, Dov Cohen, Michele Croson, Alex Daunis, 
Stan DeCovnick, John Duffy, Nancy Eisenhart, Mike 
Emch, Glenn Fiery, Dick Gross, Captain Todd Hankel, Art 
Hershey, Alan Hill, Corinne Ho, Sue Hoffmann, Julio 
Jimenez, Jerry Knotts, Andy Kopetzky, Robert Lanthier, 
Gary LaPook, Howard and Vivian Lewis,, Tom and 
Rebecca Maiden, Dennis McCarthy, Rosadel McClure, 
Monte Merken, Jasmine Mirfakhraei, Shannon Muchow, 
Joe Mueller, Dan Pemberton, David Plumb, Ron Ross, 
Glen Schecter, Charles Scott, Jim Sivazlian, Doc Stafford, 
Oscar Stein, Mike Sugar, Maurice Vasquez, Warren 
Weinstein, Avery Willis, Dave Worley, Reuven Zeavy and 
Dennis Zine. We hope to see more of them at our future 
meetings. 

Taking the picture inside was definitely a different 
experience. For those that are still afraid of catching 
COVID in a crowd. We were crowded, and now 17 days 
later, NOT ONE MEMBER CAUGHT COVID! Relax! 
Attend the Monday meetings. The Auditorium is a large 
room. We are all vaccinated or have had mild cases, so there 
is little to fear. 
. 
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March 2022 
Meetings 

March 7, 2022 

 
Photo from Zoom 

Scott Silverstein 
On March 7, 2022, Scott Silverstein visited the 

meeting to introduce himself to the members. Scott had 
attended our meeting on Memorial Day, 2021, when he was 
on the Board of El Camino Real Charter High School 
(ECRCHS) but returned to inform the group that he is no 
longer on the ECRCHS Board and has decided to run for a 
seat on the Los Angeles City Council. 

 
Photo from Zoom 

Cathy Collom 

Also, on March 7th, we were visited by Cathr Collom, 
Civil Air Patrol Director of the State of California 
Aerospace Education. Cathy was brought to the meeting by 
Alex Daunis. She briefly told us about her duties. 

 

Wings of the Luftwaffe 
V-1, V-2, and the 

Vengeance Weapons 
(continued page 3) 

On March 7, 2022, the featured presentation was an 
episode from the TV Series: Wings of the Luftwaffe. The 
episode featured the German development of the V-1 and 
V-2 rockets. Due to the limitations on Germany’s ability to 
develop conventual weapons after WWI, they developed 
non-conventual weapons. Rockets were one of the weapons 
they put a lot of effort into developing. 

The development of rockets as weapons started with 
rockets launched from aircraft using various guidance 
systems. As the technology developed, the episode showed 
the development of rockets beginning in the early 1930s. 
We saw film from the time frame as various rockets were 
tested. 

Not all rockets were being developed as weapons. One 
early rocket was tested to transfer mail, but it failed to 
perform as designed. 

We saw films of rockets designed to be launched from 
aircraft. For example, the HS293 rocket was used to attack 
Allied ships. Then they discussed the rocket fuel and 
different methods to guide the rockets from the air.  

The episode discussed ground-to-air rockets to attack 
Allied aircraft. Fortunately, the project was not a success. 
Next, we saw a review of rocket engines and the fuels used 
in the different rockets. 

The German Peenemünde Army Research Center was 
described. It was built in 1937 on the Baltic Sea coast about 
150 miles north of Berlin. It had a test range in the sea along 
what is now the coast of Poland. 

One of the successful weapons developed was 
battlefield rockets that the G.I.s called the “Screaming 
Meemies,” launched as artillery weapons.  

(Continued page 3) 
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Next, the episode described the V-1 pulse jet rocket 
development and its use. First, the Germans used over eight 
thousand of the V-1 “Buzz Bombs” against Dutch and 
English cities. Then the episode described the multi-staged 
rockets and concluded with the history of the powerful V-2 
rocket. Six thousand V-2 rockets were built.  

After the war, the V-2s were sent to the United States 
for testing, leading to the design and development of the 
USAF Atlas, Titian, and Minuteman missiles. 

The episode ended with speculation that Germany 
could have won the war if the weapons had been perfected 
by 1939. 

March 14, 2022 
 

 
Photo by Larry Kushner 

March 14, 2022, was the Bi-Annual Picture Day. The 
Auditorium and adjoining school meeting room were 
crowded with over 140 people. The picture included over 
130 members and another dozen relatives and caregivers 
were in the building. 

Peggy Jean Bassett composed the following poem to 
describe the meeting.  

Photo Dilemma 
 

Sound off for photo formation 
The Auditorium is the location 

Shirts and hats matching 
We’re looking fine 

Now get in line, attention please! 
In your chair or on your knees 

With your masks off 
Don’t cough or sneeze 

Smile wide, your teeth don’t hide 
If you got any, or not many 

Could be gold, we’re getting old 
So I’ve been told 

As I hurry for the doors 
For ladies or gents 

And wondering where 
All the time went 

Where is that photo? 
The proof I’m still alive 

I did survive 
The pandemic that’s fading away 

I’m ready for another day swell day 
 

By Peggy Jean Bassett 
 

March 21, 2022 
 

 
Photo from Zoom 

SLO Duc Dao 
Crime Report 

On March 21, 2022, LAPD Senior Lead Officer Duc 
Dao briefed the group on the Crime Statistics for the first 
quarter of 2022 in the Topanga Area. 

Burglaries (Commercial and residential) Year to date, 
2022: 181 vs 2021, 137. % Change: 32.12% increase. 

Burglary theft from a vehicle, year to date: 2022, 303 
vs 2021 264. % Change: 14.77% increase. 

Grand theft auto: year to date, 2022: 193 vs 2021, 175. 
% Change: 10.29% increase. 

Duc emphasized:  
• Don’t leave key or key fob inside your vehicle! 
• Don’t leave valuables in your car! 
• Lock your vehicle and click it twice to make sure. 
• See Something - Say Something 

 

BGen Michael J. Aguilar 
(Continued page 4) 
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The featured presentation on March 21, 2022, was 
BGen. Michael J. Aguilar, (Ret) the third Hispanic 
American to reach the rank of general in Marine Corps 
history. BGen Aguilar’s last posting was deputy 
commander of U.S. Marine Forces South, based in Miami, 
and commanding general of Fleet Marine Forces South. 

He was a graduate of Serra Catholic High School in 
Gardena, California Aguilar was a member of the Marine 
Corps platoon leaders’ class while attending Long Beach 
State College and the Officers’ Candidate School program. 
After being commissioned a second lieutenant in July 1971, 
he left college, went on active duty, and was sent directly 
to the Naval Air Training Command, Pensacola, Florida, 
for flight training. 

During Operations Desert Shield and Desert Storm, he 
was executive officer of Marine Aircraft Group 16, 
operating out of Al Jubayl, Saudi Arabia, and later up north 
near Kuwait. 

After the war, Aguilar returned to the 3rd Marine 
Aircraft Wing at Camp Pendleton, California, and assumed 
command of Marine Light Attack Helicopter Squadron 
267. He later served as the Marine Aircraft Group 39 
executive officer. 

Following his retirement from the USMC he was 
selected to oversee and enforce security at San Diego 
International Airport by the U.S. Secretary of 
Transportation, Norman Y. Mineta. His wife, Carol, is an 
elementary school teacher in Vista, California, near San 
Diego. The couple has two daughters, Lain, and Danielle, 
and a son, Michael. 

He currently is President/CEO of the Flying 
Leatherneck Aviation Museum (FLAM) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
(Continued page 5) 
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It was very informative, and we look forward to 

visiting the museum when it is completed. We also invited 
Mike to visit our booth at the Wings Over Camarillo Air 
Show. 

March 28, 2022 

 
Photo by Larry Kushner 

James & Logan Ratner 
Visiting the meeting on the 28th from Chicago was 

James Ratner, son of Bill Ratner, and James’ son Logan. 

 
Photo by Larry Kushner 

Randy Pearson 
Visiting the meeting on March 28, 2022, was Randy 

Pearson, an old friend of the group now living in 
Pennsylvania. Randy had visited our meetings in the past 
and spoke about his years as a bush pilot based in Australia, 
flying Cristian Ministers to villages in Papua New Guinea. 

On the 28th, he told us that the Aussies in Darwin, 
Australia, revere the Americans stationed there during 
WWII. He showed us a coin he was given by an Aussie 
Security Guard imprinted with ANZAC (Australian and 
New Zealand Army Corps.) The coin honors “those who 
served and died in all wars, conflicts and peacekeeping 
operations” and “the contribution and suffering of all those 
who have served.” 

We thank Howard and Vivian Lewis for bringing 
Randy to the meeting from their home in San Diego 
County.  

 
Photo by Larry Kushner 

Andy Romanisky 
(Continued page 7) 
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Photo by Larry Kushner 

On March 28, 2022, the featured presentation was 
provided by Andy Romanisky, talking about his lifelong 
experiences as a Ham Radio Operator. 

 
Andy was influenced by his father, a Radio Operator 

in WWII. As a result, Andy obtained his ham license at a 
young age and enlisted in the US Navy as a Radio Operator. 
He was assigned to the Lockheed P2V Neptune, Maritime 
Patrol Aircraft in Jacksonville NAS, Florida. Using his 
skills as a Ham Radio Operator, he supported the Military 
Auxiliary Radio System (MARS), helping sailors in 
Guantanamo Bay Naval Base communicate with their 
family and friends. (Continued page 8) 

Ham Radio World
Andy Romanisky

Wings Over Wendy’s
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Photo by Larry Kushner 

Model of a Lockheed P2V Neptune Aircraft 
Andy showed a video titled  

 
The video explained the various uses of Ham Radios. 

Following the video, he showed a slide show on his 
experiences. In addition to his service in the US Navy, 
Andy served with the California Highway Patrol and the 
USAF ANG.  

He talked about his conversations with Senator Barry 
Goldwater and The King of Spain. Andy told us about his 
trips throughout the world, where he would meet people 
that he had talked to on the radio. He would attend Ham 
Radio Club gathers in cities. One of his most memorable 
experiences was traveling in Russia, where he took the 
Trans Siberian Railroad, and Ham friends would meet with 
him. 

One of his stories was about a Ukrainian school 
teacher he met. Andy visited him in Ukraine, invited him to 
the United States, and took him on a tour of California. As 
a result, the teacher immigrated to the US and now lives in 
Oregon. 

Andy told us about his experiences working the Rose 
Parade, the Patty Hearst trial, and the Baker to Vegas race. 

 
Andy with a handheld HF radio in a foot race 

. 

In Other News 
 

 

 
Barney Leone at the Reagan Library 

On April 2, 2022, the Reagan Library will open 
Secrets of WWII, a one-of-a-kind museum experience that 
unearths the unsung heroes' backdrop and their actions, 
which altered the course of the war. World War II was 
fought by over 100 million soldiers from over fifty 
countries, but the war touched nearly everyone on Earth in 
one way or another.  Each of them had a story.  Some are 
well-known.  Some were forgotten over the years.  Some 
had to be kept secret during the war.  Other secrets were 
taken to the grave.  These are those stories. 

One of the exhibits features our own Barney Leone. 
His Iwo Jima flag, the model of his ship, and his scrapbook 
are on display. 

Wings Over Wendy’s is scheduled 
to tour the exhibit at: 

10 am, April 13th. 
RSVP to: 

Warren Weinstein 
wflyboy3@gmail.com 

805-494-8727 
By April 11, 2022 

 

mailto:wflyboy3@gmail.com
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These 17 Medical 
Centers Would Close 

and More Than 30 
Built or Replaced 

Under VA Plan 

 
Entrance to the Alexandria VA Medical Center in 

Alexandria, Louisiana. (Dept. of Veterans Affairs) 
14 Mar 2022  Military.com | By Patricia Kime 
The Department of Veterans Affairs has unveiled a 

plan that calls for closing 17 aging or underused medical 
centers while shifting services to more than 30 new or 
rebuilt hospitals. In some cases, it would rely on private 
care. 

Under the nearly $2 trillion proposal released on 
March 14th, the department would lose a net of three 
medical centers and 174 outpatient health clinics but would 
gain 255 health care facilities, including new clinics, stand-
alone rehabilitation centers and nursing homes. 

Medical centers in areas with diminishing veteran 
populations are among those slated to close, while others 
would be built in growing urban centers, the West and the 
South -- areas where veteran populations are growing. 

Read Next: Scuttled Plan to Give Polish Jets to 
Ukraine Stirs Frustration on Capitol Hill 

The recommendations, which represent the VA's 
vision for future health care delivery to more than 12 
million veterans in the next 25 to 50 years, are the first step 
in an asset and infrastructure review required by Congress 
in 2018. 

The infrastructure modernization proposals will be 
reviewed next by an independent commission, which will 
provide its own input. The final plan must be approved by 

Congress before being enacted. 
Already, lawmakers are weighing in on the 

recommendations. Sen. Jon Tester, D-Mont., who chairs 
the Senate Veterans Affairs Committee, issued a statement 
Monday noting that a nursing home and two clinics would 
be closed in his state. 

He called any "efforts to kneecap veterans health care 
... a non-starter." 

"I will fight tooth and nail against any proposals that 
blindly look to reduce access to VA care or put our veterans 
at a disadvantage," Tester said. 

Illinois Rep. Mike Bost, the ranking Republican on the 
House Veterans Affairs Committee, said he looks forward 
to seeing the commission complete its work, adding that 
"retaining the status quo is not an option." 

"For far too long, VA's infrastructure has been slowly 
crumbling. Veterans in every corner of the country deserve 
better," Bost said. 

VA Secretary Denis McDonough described the 
current VA medical infrastructure as unable to meet the 
health needs of today's veterans. Many of its facilities were 
built in the early to mid-20th century and cannot 
accommodate modern technology or are inappropriately 
structured for the population they serve, he said. 

"If we implement these recommendations, nearly 
150,000 more veterans will have primary care nearby; 
200,000 more would have mental health care nearby; nearly 
375,000 more vets will have outpatient specialty care 
nearby; and all the care will be delivered in modern state-
of-the-art facilities," McDonough said during an event last 
week with the Rand Epstein Family Veterans Policy 
Research Institute. 

Under the plan, 17 medical centers in 12 states would 
close, 18 in 16 states would be completely replaced, and 13 
new centers would be built in 11 states. 

Of the 17 slated for closure, three are in New York 
City or its suburbs, including Castle Point, Manhattan and 
Brooklyn. Two each are in Pennsylvania (Philadelphia and 
Coatesville), Virginia (Salem and Hampton), and South 
Dakota (Fort Meade and Hot Springs). 

Other medical centers on the proposed closure list 
include those in: 

Livermore, California 
Dublin, Georgia 
Fort Wayne, Indiana 
Alexandria, Louisiana 
VA Central Western Massachusetts 
Battle Creek, Michigan 
Chillicothe, Ohio 
Muskogee, Oklahoma 
Some of these facilities would shift services to nearby 

civilian hospital networks or become multi-specialty 
community outpatient clinics, while others would shift their 
patients to newly built VA medical centers or bolstered 
existing hospitals nearby. (Continued page 10) 
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For example, in South Dakota, the plan calls to build a 
new, centrally located VA medical center in Rapid City. In 
Philadelphia, patients would have access to care at new 
state-of-the-art facilities in King of Prussia or just across 
the state line in Camden, New Jersey. 

New medical centers also would be built at: 
Newport News and Norfolk, Virginia 

Macon and Gwinnett County, Georgia 
Huntsville, Alabama 
Summerville, South Carolina 
Grand Rapids, Michigan 
Everett, Washington 
Colorado Springs, Colorado 
Anthem, Arizona 

Another 18 medical centers would be completely 
rebuilt, either on existing land nearby, as is planned for the 
VA medical center in Washington, D.C. -- or closer to other 
major health providers and hospitals in their areas, such as 
the VA medical center in Buffalo, New York, according to 
the recommendations. 

Those include medical centers in Bedford, 
Massachusetts; Durham, North Carolina; Tuskegee, 
Alabama; Hines, Illinois; Shreveport, Louisiana; Reno, 
Nevada; Beckley, West Virginia; Wilkes- Barre, 
Pennsylvania; Miami, Florida; Atlanta; Phoenix; 
Indianapolis; Albany and St. Albans, New York; and 
Roanoke, Virginia. 

According to the recommendations, however, the 
newly rebuilt facilities may offer different services and care 
than they currently provide. In Albany, for example, the 
facility will focus on inpatient mental health, nursing home 
care and residential rehabilitation treatment programs, and 
shift inpatient medical and surgical care elsewhere if the 
department can institute a strategic collaboration with 
existing civilian facilities. 

As part of their deliberations, members of the Asset 
and Infrastructure Review Commission plan to hold public 
hearings and meet with those who have a vested interest in 
the future of VA health care, including veterans service 
organizations, health care experts and institutions, and 
those who would be affected by the changes. 

While most veterans service organizations had not 
weighed in on the recommendations as of late Monday, the 
American Legion released a statement saying it generally 
doesn't support closing facilities but recognizes that 
changes must sometimes happen based on population 
shifts. 

"The American Legion will always advocate for every 
U.S. veteran, but we realize that for VA to properly serve 
America's veterans, it must from time-to-time optimize, 
reallocate, and re-invest in some of its decades-old 
infrastructures," American Legion National Commander 
Paul E. Dillard said in a statement. 

The conservative Concerned Veterans for America, a 
group that supports broader access for veterans to private 

health care, issued a statement immediately after the 
recommendations were released saying it welcomed the 
proposals 

"Today's veteran population is vastly different from 
what it was even five years ago, let alone decades ago. A 
rigid system that cannot adapt to the changing and unique 
needs of the veterans it serves leads to waste, complications 
and, ultimately, an absence of care," CVA Deputy Director 
Russ Duerstine said. 

Thousands of Veterans 
May See Disability 

Deadline Waived as 
Supreme Court Takes 

Up Case 

 
Visitors walk outside the Supreme Court building on 

Capitol Hill in Washington, Monday, Feb. 21, 2022. (AP 
Photo/Patrick Semansky) 

23 Feb 2022  Military.com | By Patricia Kime 
The U.S. Supreme Court has accepted the case of 

a Navy veteran who believes his Department of Veterans 
Affairs disability compensation should have been paid 
starting from the date he left the military rather than the day 
he submitted his paperwork, a decision that could mean 
some veterans who waited years to file claims would be 
eligible for substantial back pay. 

The veteran, Adolfo Arellano, served from 1977 to 
1981, during which he was assigned to an aircraft carrier 
that experienced a collision that "killed and injured several 
of his shipmates and nearly swept him overboard," 
according to court documents. 

Arellano developed post-traumatic stress disorder and 
other mental health conditions; 30 years later, he applied 
for disability benefits, which were approved as service-
connected by the VA and backdated to his 2011 filing date. 

(Continued page 11) 
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But Arellano appealed, saying he should have received 
payments retroactive to his discharge since his service-
connected mental health conditions prevented him from 
filing a claim sooner -- in particular, filing during the one-
year grace period given to transitioning service members 
that expedites their cases. 

Arellano said the statute of limitations should have 
been waived since he wasn't mentally able to file a claim 
before the time limit expired -- a legal concept known as 
"equitable tolling." 

When the Court of Appeals for Veterans Claims 
denied Arellano's claim, he appealed. The Federal Circuit 
judges then split their decision on the case 6-6, with half 
saying the equitable tolling policy couldn't be changed, and 
the other half saying it should be eliminated. 

As a result of the split, Arellano's attorneys petitioned 
the U.S. Supreme Court. 

A ruling in Arellano's favor has the potential to affect 
"thousands of current and future veterans," according to his 
attorney, James Barney, a graduate of the U.S. Naval 
Academy and partner in the D.C.-based firm Finnegan. 

Barney said that, as the equitable tolling doctrine 
stands now, veterans have no recourse for seeking a waiver 
to the one-year deadline, "no matter how compelling the 
individual circumstances." 

"It would apply a more flexible rule that would be to 
the benefit of potentially thousands of disabled veterans," 
Barney told Military.com. "The equitable tolling doctrine is 
only supposed to apply in extenuating circumstances, but 
when you are talking about disabled veterans, there often 
are extenuating circumstances." 

In Arellano's petition to the court, his attorneys noted 
that veterans fail to file claims within the one-year period 
for reasons other than incapacitation, including that they 
may be discouraged by others, may not be aware they are 
eligible for benefits, or they were injured during operations 
that involved secrecy and fear disclosing classified 
information. 

"This would at least give these veterans an opportunity 
to ask the court to toll these deadlines because, as of right 
now, the veteran has zero chance of asking for [a waiver]," 
Barney said. 

The Supreme Court is petitioned between 7,000 and 
8,000 times a year with requests to review cases, but it hears 
only about 80. 

Barney said the justices likely decided to take 
Arellano's case because of the division on the issue in the 
Federal Circuit. 

"When you see that kind of split, it means they need to 
look into it. That's the role of the Supreme Court, to step in 
and try to decide," Barney said. 

With the case, Arellano v. McDonough, now accepted, 
the federal government is required to file a response. Oral 
arguments have yet to be scheduled. 

"It's an unfortunate reality that many armed forces 

members face a difficult path once discharged from the 
service," Arellano's attorneys wrote in their petition to the 
court. "Indeed, the sad irony is that the very illnesses the 
veterans' benefits system is designed to address, such as 
PTSD, are often the ones that cause veterans to miss the 
one-year deadline." 

-- Patricia Kime can be reached 
at Patricia.Kime@Monster.com. Follow her on 
Twitter @patriciakime. 
. 

These 87 Names Could 
Replace Those with 
Confederate Ties for 
Army Bases Like Fort 

Bragg 

 
This Nov. 5, 2009 file photo shows the entrance to 

Fort Hood Army Base in Fort Hood, Texas, near Killeen, 
Texas. (AP Photo/Jack Plunkett, File) 

17 Mar 2022  Military.com | By Travis Tritten 
The list has the most famous military names such as 

Colin Powell and Audie Murphy, as well as D-Day field 
commander Gen. Omar Bradley and Dwight Eisenhower, 
World War II supreme Allied commander in Europe turned 
president. 

But the 100 names settled on Thursday by a 
commission appointed to scrub Confederate names -- and a 
long legacy of racism and slavery -- from nine Army bases 
also include Alwyn Cashe, the Black Iraq war hero who was 
posthumously awarded the Medal of Honor in December. 

The escaped slave Harriet Tubman, who was a 
"conductor" on the Underground Railroad and a spy for the 
Union, and Union 1st Sgt. Powhatan Beaty, who escaped 
slavery and fought the South in the Civil War, could also 
soon have their names on one of the largest military bases 
in the U.S., such as Fort Bragg, North Carolina, which was 
named in 1918 for Gen. Braxton Bragg, who fought for the 
Confederacy. (Continued page 12) 

mailto:Patricia.Kime@Monster.com
https://www.military.com/author/travis-tritten
https://www.military.com/#facebook
https://www.military.com/#twitter
https://www.military.com/#pinterest
https://www.military.com/#email
https://www.addtoany.com/share#url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.military.com%2Fdaily-news%2F2022%2F03%2F17%2Fthese-87-names-could-replace-those-confederate-ties-army-bases-fort-bragg.html&title=These%2087%20Names%20Could%20Replace%20Those%20with%20Confederate%20Ties%20for%20Army%20Bases%20Like%20Fort%20Bragg
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The Naming Commission released its list for Army 
installations and is slated to hand over a final plan to 
Congress by October to re-name Fort Bragg; Fort Hood, 
Texas; Fort Rucker, Alabama; Fort Polk, Louisiana; Fort 
Benning and Fort Gordon in Georgia; and Fort A.P. Hill, 
Fort Lee and Fort Pickett in Virginia. 

"It's important that the names we recommend for these 
installations appropriately reflect the courage, values and 
sacrifices of our diverse military men and women," retired 
Navy Adm. Michelle Howard, the chair of the Naming 
Commission, said in a released statement. "We also are 
considering the local and regional significance of names 
and their potential to inspire and motivate our service 
members." 

Defense Secretary Lloyd Austin, the first Black person 
to serve in that position, is expected to announce new names 
for some of the country's most iconic military facilities in 
2023. 

Congress created the commission as part of a historic 
move to scrub the tributes to the Confederacy memorialized 
through the military installations following a growing 
realization that a diverse, all-volunteer force should no 
longer carry the legacy of racism. The legislation was 
sponsored by Rep. Anthony Brown, D-Md.; Rep. Don 
Bacon, R-Neb.; and Sen. Elizabeth Warren, D-Mass. 

But the change has also sparked some outrage and 
backlash as some argue the Confederate tributes should 
remain as part of the military's history and culture. The 
commission traveled to the base communities and met with 
residents last year, and asked for suggestions through the 
internet. 

"Some of those suggestions on the website are quite 
intense," Howard, who is Black, said in October. "There are 
some folks who are distinctly opposed and the verbiage that 
[they] use is quite deliberate and they make it clear they do 
not support the commission." 

Overall, the eight-member commission received 
34,000 submissions with 3,670 unique names, it said 
Thursday. It whittled that down to 100 candidate names for 
the Army bases. 

Here is the full list: 

John Aiso 

Alexander Augusta 

Vernon Baker 

Van Barfoot 

Powhatan Beaty 

Roy Benavidez 

Omar Bradley 

Ruby Bradley 

William Bryant 

Jose Calugas 

William Carney 

Alwyn Cashe 

Richard Cavazos 

Cornelius Charlton 

Charles Chibitty 

Ernest Childers 

Mary Clarke 

Mitchell Red Cloud 

Harold Cohen 

Felix Conde-Falcón 

Courage 

Bruce Crandall & Ed Freeman 

Benjamin Davis, Sr. 

Ernest Dervishian 

Desmond Doss 

Charity Earley 

Dwight Eisenhower 

Marcario García 

James Gavin 

Eduardo Gomez 
(Continued page 13) 
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Gary Gordon & Randall Shughart 

Arthur Gregg 

Barney Hajiro 

Kimberly Hampton 

Anna Hays 

Rodolfo Hernández 

Robert Howard 

Lawrence Joel 

Henry Johnson 

Hazel Johnson-Brown 

Charles Kelly 

Mildred Kelly 

Charles Kettles 

Milton Lee 

José López 

John Magrath 

George Marshall 

Frank Merrill 

Jimmie Monteith 

Hal & Julia Moore 

Sadao Munemori 

Audie Murphy 

Michael Novosel, Sr. 

Elsie Ott 

John Page 

Emmett Paige Jr. 

Frank Peregory 

Emily Perez 

Pascal Poolaw 

Colin Powell 

Ralph Puckett 

Matthew Ridgway 

Ruben Rivers 

Roscoe Robinson Jr. 

Tibor "Ted" Rubin 

James Rudder 

Alejandro Ruiz 

Benjamin Salomon 

Ruppert Sargent 

Paul Smith 

Donn Starry 

Freddie Stowers 

Jon Swanson 

Central Texas 

Charles Thomas 

Hugh Thompson Jr. 

Harriet Tubman 

Humberto Versace 

John Vessey Jr. 

Francis Wai 

Mary Walker 

George Watson 

Homer Wise 

Rodney Yano 
(Continued page 14) 
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Alvin York 

Charles Young 

Rodger Young 

-- Travis Tritten can be reached at 
travis.tritten@military.com. Follow him on 
Twitter @Travis_Tritten. 

 

Wings Over Wendy’s 
Future Events: 

 

May 19th 
Museum of Tolerance 
 

June 9th  
WOW Annual Luncheon, 
Encino/Balboa Golf Club 

 

 

 

 

and 

 
20 April 2022 DINNER MEETING 
This month we are taking an opportunity 

to learn more about our own organizations as 
well as our fellow veteran service 
organizations.  We will get short briefings on 
MOAA, MOWW, WOW, and ANA.  Briefings 
will include purpose of the organization, 
elegibility for membership, initial costs and 
dues, and an overview of local chapter 
activities.  Please join us to learn who we are 
as vso’s and what we are all about. 
 

Check in starts at 5:30 p.m. 
Dinner starts at 6:30 p.m. 

Program begins at 7:30 p.m. 
 

RSVP to Dan Pemberton no later 
than 15 April 2022 

dhpinto@aol.com 
805-807-7788 

 

Cost is $30 payable by check or cash at the 
door. 

 

Los Robles Greens Banquet Center 
299 S. Moorpark Road 

Thousand Oaks, CA 91361 
 

 
.  

https://twitter.com/KToropin
mailto:dhpinto@aol.com
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In Memoriam 
WOW had no deaths reported for the month of March. 

Prayers 
Unfortunately, several of our most active members 

were hospitalized or in Nursing Homes or at home 
recuperating from their injuries or illnesses. Our prayers are 
for a speedy recovery and a return to our meetings:  
Howard Davis, Ginger Lyons, and Nancy Eisenhart 
. 

New Members & Guests 
We welcomed the following new members, guests, 

friends, and relatives to our physical and Zoom meetings 
during March 2022: Scott Silverstein, James & Logan 
Ratner, Bill Buffington, Cathy Collom, Renee Ryder 
Rod Walsh, Sabrina Sorensen, Ted Parsons, Mike Aguilar 
 

April Birthdays 
Thomas Maiden  April 04, 1949 
Jim Glennie  April 06, 1948 
Mark Ax  April 07, 1949 
William Lashbrook  April 09, 1937 
Jim McMichael  April 09, 1955 
Richard Burns  April 11, 1927 
Steve Holohan  April 14, 1944 
Marion Lovelace  April 16, 1927 
Margot Marty  April 16, 1991 
Marty Fentress  April 17, 1952 
Larrie Rhodes  April 20, 1943 
Tom Bates  April 21, 1940 
Walter Junkel  April 22, 1926 
Morris Litwack  April 24, 1941 
Connie Hein  April 24, 1947 
Andy Kopetzky  April 25, 1951 
Joseph Mueller  April 26, 1949 
Peter Marshall  April 30, 1940 
  
 
 
 

For Help with your 
Zoom Connection 

Contact: 
Charles Scott 

(818) 448-1737 
pcinfoman@gmail.com. 

The WOW Zoom Equipment GoFundMe account link 
is: gf.me/u/x9pst6. 

Charles has offered to help Wings Over Wendy’s 
members with their computer problems for FREE. 

 

Monday Zoom 
Meeting Agenda 

The URL is always the same: 
https://us04web.zoom.us/j/661372701?pwd=NEZCWjl

MUTArRW1tREtWUWRLNmpDQT09 

• Meet & Greet starts at 8:00 am. 
• The formal meeting starts at 9:30 am. 
• Visitors and guests interviewed about 9:40 am. 
• The presentation starts around 10 am 

Meeting ID: 661 372 701 Password: 200220 
THE MEETING ID and PASSWORD DO NOT 

CHANGE 
 
Please rename yourself to the name you are listed in the 
WOW Roster. 
If you didn’t enter the name when you joined the Zoom 
meeting, click on the name, and a box will appear in the 
middle of the screen, and you can change it. Note that it 
only changes it for the session. If you drop off and rejoin 
during the meeting, you should change your name 
again. 
 

Reminder 
Wings Over Wendy’s 
monthly food drive is 

Monday, April 7th 

  

mailto:pcinfoman@gmail.com
https://us04web.zoom.us/j/661372701?pwd=NEZCWjlMUTArRW1tREtWUWRLNmpDQT09
https://us04web.zoom.us/j/661372701?pwd=NEZCWjlMUTArRW1tREtWUWRLNmpDQT09


April 2022 - Page 16 of 18 

Wings News Patrons 
The following is a list of WOW members who have 
contributed $10 to fund the publication for 12 months.  

David Alvarez  Lee Ambers 
Steve Andersen  Dave Anderson 
Lillian Anderson  Shirley Andrews 
Lee Auger  Phil Aune 
Mark Ax  Peggy Jean Bassett 
Tom Bates  Bob Bermant 
Darlene Birgel  Karl Boeckmann 
Thyra Boeckmann  Ron Boggess 
Paul Boghossian  John Boiko 
Dick Burns  Marge Callahan 
Barry Chapman  Patrick Daly 
Stanley DeCovnick  Malcolm Dipperstein 
Bob Donovan  Jan Edwards 
Bob Eisenhart  Mike Emch 
Nancy Emch  Gordon Fell 
Anarg Frangos  Roscoe Frazier 
David Freeman  Frank Garrett 
Midge Gisel  Anita Green 
David Greenberg  Richard Gross 
Marilyn Hauck  Connie Hein 
John Helm  Peter Helm 
Corinne Ho  Neil Houston 
Manny Iglesias  Carol Jensen 
Steve Klausner  Jerry Knotts 
Andy Kopetzky  Boots LaVere 
Robert Lee  Sherry Levitt 
Hillard Lewinson  Howard Lewis 
Vivian Lewis  Morris Litwack 
Marion Lovelace  Barry Maiten 
Ethel Margolin  Chuck Mathews 
Ken Mayer  Rosadel McClure 
Ed Moreno  Maurice Portnoy 
Anne Marie Radel  Marce Rankin 
Cleo Reynolds  Dave Reynolds 
Ed Reynolds  Larrie Rhodes 
Maria Rodriguez  Ray Rodriguez 
Andy Romanisky  Roland Roscoe 
Abe Rosenzweig  Earl Roth 
Stanley Salmore  Bruce Schultz 
Sam Schultz  Jim Sivazlian 
Carole Stark  Dan Stark 
Oscar Stein  Chip Stevens 
Bob Stiles  Alice Stone 
Howard Swerdlick  Rob Swihart 
Bill Tapp  David Timmerman 
David Tostenson  Karen Vegtel 
Karen Velarde  Tony Velarde 
Howard Waldman  Joe Weber 
Bill Wentz  Avery Willis 

Dave Worley 
 

Wings Staff 
Publisher: Ed Reynolds 
Editor: Ed Reynolds 
Reporter: Rex Roche 
Photographers:  
Larry Kushner, Ken Mayer, Andy Kopetzkey 
Ed Reynolds, Howard Swerdlick, Alan Hill,  
Michael Sugar. 
Audio & Video: Max Carlisle, Alan Hill 
Secretaries: 
Marion Lovelace 
Shirley Andrews 
Programs & Speakers: Bob Eisenhart 
Tours: Warren Weinstein 
Treasurer: Barry Chapman 
Hats, Shirts & Name Tags: Howard Swerdlick 
Raffle Tickets: Fred Kaplan 
Decorations:  
Fred Kaplan, Bill Ratner 
Technical Assistance: Charles Scott 
Coffee & Donut Crew: Barry Chapman,  
Karen & Tony Velarde,  
Mark Ax,  
David Greenburg, 
Room Set-up Crew:  
David Greenburg,  
Fred Kaplan,  
Ron Boggess,  
Howard Swerdlick,  
Bill Ratner 
Lee Augar 
 

 

WOW Events Calendar 
Additions 

Because of Wings Over Wendy’s members’ high 
participation in their events, the teamup.com WOW 
Events Calendar has been extended to include: ANA 
Meetings, MOAA/MOWW Meetings, and Operation 
Gratitude Events.  
The key is: kswpwdaeovnb1jans4 
  
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PIERCE FLORIST
Lori Brainard
10621 Victory Boulevard
North Hollywood, CA 91606
(818) 761-4280

 

 

 

BOOK FOR SALE 

  

To order: 
https://www.amazon.com/s?k=by+ed+reynolds&i=stripbooks&crid=

3QNIH91GE9GBE&sprefix=by+ed%2Cstripbooks%2C128&ref=nb_sb_s
s_ts-doa-p_1_5 

or call Ed at 1-818-421-8946 
 

https://www.amazon.com/s?k=by+ed+reynolds&i=stripbooks&crid=3QNIH91GE9GBE&sprefix=by+ed%2Cstripbooks%2C128&ref=nb_sb_ss_ts-doa-p_1_5
https://www.amazon.com/s?k=by+ed+reynolds&i=stripbooks&crid=3QNIH91GE9GBE&sprefix=by+ed%2Cstripbooks%2C128&ref=nb_sb_ss_ts-doa-p_1_5
https://www.amazon.com/s?k=by+ed+reynolds&i=stripbooks&crid=3QNIH91GE9GBE&sprefix=by+ed%2Cstripbooks%2C128&ref=nb_sb_ss_ts-doa-p_1_5


April 2022 - Page 18 of 18 

 

  


	These 17 Medical Centers Would Close and More Than 30 Built or Replaced Under VA Plan
	Thousands of Veterans May See Disability Deadline Waived as Supreme Court Takes Up Case
	These 87 Names Could Replace Those with Confederate Ties for Army Bases Like Fort Bragg
	Wings News Patrons
	Tours: Warren Weinstein
	Treasurer: Barry Chapman
	Hats, Shirts & Name Tags: Howard Swerdlick
	Raffle Tickets: Fred Kaplan
	Decorations:
	Fred Kaplan, Bill Ratner
	Technical Assistance: Charles Scott
	Coffee & Donut Crew: Barry Chapman,
	Room Set-up Crew:
	David Greenburg,
	Fred Kaplan,
	Ron Boggess,
	Howard Swerdlick,
	Bill Ratner

